

# Netherlee and Stamperland (NeSt) Community Council Meeting Minutes



Thursday 21st March 7.30-9.30pm

Clarkston Hall - Lesser Hall

Topic	Minute	Action
Welcome, members present and apologies	welcomed everyone to the meeting.  <i>Present: Siobhan McGuinness, Bronwen Livingstone, Graham Keaney, Jim Boyle, Michael Sweeney, Cllr Prganell, Cllr Ireland, Cllr Campbell Azhur Zafar, Graeme Patterson</i>  <i>No apologies</i>	
Police liaison update	The community police officers updated in person, the report for the last month is attached below.  Low level of crime, surrounding council areas had some housebreaking esp in afternoons. Advice to secure valuables out of sight and be alert to bogus workmen.	SM to liaise with Clarkston CC to arrange bike-marking event
Minutes from previous meeting agreed and outstanding actions reviewed	The minutes from the previous meeting in February were proposed as accurate and correct by SM and seconded by GK	BL to forward final version to Vincent McCulloch
Financial Matters/Treasurer update	Account details being changed and signatories added  Accounts made up for end of year  GK proposed SM seconded payment for website and domain name	BL to follow up with Andrew regarding ERC website

<p>Pump Track update</p>	<p>Conversations with ERC regarding use of land.</p> <p>Informal discussions with neighbours overlooking proposed site. Questions from ERC why NeSt deserves it rather than any other Council Area. Ballpark cost £300k. Looking at different sources of funding.</p> <p>Have been looking at land, need 3 quotes but difficulty getting people to quote. Further conversations required eg who applies for planning permission.</p> <p>How to engage? Library? Community hubs? Bike shops? (Halfords? Bike shops? - sponsorship/advertising)</p>	<p>Next steps:  Community engagement  Applying for grants  Funding in right financial year  Tendering process</p>
<p>Active travel</p>	<p>Many concerns expressed, particularly about Ormonde to Muirend section - insufficient room for cycle lane, parking and cars.  Also concerns regarding floating bus lanes.</p> <p>Bridges idea is generally supported but not universally?</p>	<p>Need to encourage people to fill out consultation form - closes 31st March</p> <p>Include link in minute</p>
<p>Elected Officials Update</p>	<p>Clarkston bridge - new design being sought by Network Rail, should feed into Clarkston-Muirend active corridor plans</p> <p>List of footway resurfacing has been released - Corriegrove, Quadrant, Ormonde Ave to Deanwood to Parklands</p> <p>Stamperland Church - now being used as mosque. Planning have no concerns, as no change of use.</p> <p>Mellow Velo bike sale, Barrhead Centre 3/4/24</p> <p>New consultation on Local Action Plans, place-based approach going live 22/3/24</p> <p>Place-based investment closes 5/4/24</p>	<p>SM to apply for place-based investment for Stamperland Walkway</p>

Community Orchard	<p>Application submitted and has gone to the next round.</p> <p>Discussed different sites with Council representative - Beechgrove Park (aka Dog Hill) most sensible option. Have applied for £2.5k to start community orchard and involve school with upkeep.</p>	<p>Do we know about trees? Juliette Camburn? Eastwood Allotments people</p> <p>Need to get votes for application! Social media and email CC members</p>
<p>AOB</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>•</li> </ul>	<p>Disabled bay blocked outside Clarkston Halls</p> <p>SGN works in Netherlee - slow and fencing inadequate</p> <p>Charging for charging - too expensive, AI asked about Netherlee Pavilion for new charging station but told large plan in the works.</p>	
Close	<p>SM thanked everyone for their attendance and the next meeting is planned for the 18th April at 7.30pm in Clarkston Hall</p>	

DR